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If you are interested in 

becoming a guest col-

umnist in upcoming 

newsletters, please con-

tact either Sheila Smail 

or Amy Strough at 562-

8001. 

speak with past customers to 

gauge their satisfaction of his or 

her work. 

By being licensed with the City, 

it assures that the contractor is 

insured and may protect you as 

a homeowner from property 

damage caused by the contrac-

tor, injuries, or damages to 

someone else’s property. 

Contractor’s are required to 

obtain a permit for roofing, sid-

ing, and other related jobs, from 

the Public Works Department, 

prior to beginning the project 

and request an inspection of 

the job from Code Enforcement 

Officers.    The City has waived 

the fees for permits associated 

with storm related repairs.  

Contractors should be aware of 

these requirements.  A permit is 

also required to be pulled by 

homeowners doing their own 

repairs. 

Many of the construction com-

panies brought with them a 

team of solicitors to search out 

construction work.   To obtain a 

solicitor’s permit an application 

must be completed and a per-

mit fee paid.  Each person re-

questing a solicitor’s permit is 

required to have a criminal 

background check done by the 

Missouri State Highway Patrol 

Department and the Federal 

Bureau of Investigations, 

through fingerprints.  There 

have been 61 individuals who 

have begun the process of ob-

taining their solicitors permit.  

Out of those, 25 have been 

approved, 6 have been denied 

and 30 have not completed the 

process, at this time. 

Most applicants have taken 

advantage of having their fin-

gerprints taken at Public Safety 

by using the Live Scan, which is 

Who would have thought that a 

hail storm could have resulted 

in so much activity?  On Thurs-

day evening, August 18, 2011, 

a hailstorm, with high winds 

made its way through Maryville, 

leaving behind damaged roofs, 

siding, guttering, and broken 

windows, to name a few. 

Calls began coming in from 

residents inquiring about the 

City’s plans to provide a drop-off 

point for tree debris, as was 

done in the past. In an effort to 

assist with the individual prop-

erty owner’s cleanup efforts the 

City provided a free drop off for 

tree and limb debris for approxi-

mately a week and a half.  The 

debris was required to conform 

to the City’s sizing specifica-

tions and be taken to the City’s 

Transfer Station area wood pile. 

The morning following the 

storm, several individuals came 

to City Hall and staff received 

numerous phone calls, from 

people asking what the require-

ments were to become a li-

censed contractor and/or a 

solicitor in the City of Maryville.  

Since that day it has been a 

steady stream of inquiries for 

related information.  The City 

has issued 63 new General 

Contractor’s Licenses since the 

hailstorm struck. 

Licensed General Contractors 

are required to make applica-

tion with the City Clerk, provide 

a certificate of liability insur-

ance of no less than 

$300,000.00, and pay the li-

cense fee.  Because a contrac-

tor has a license with the City of 

Maryville, does not ensure qual-

ity work.  To protect yourself as 

a property owner, you may want 

to consider asking your poten-

tial contractor for references to 

a computerized method.  Live 

scan is much cleaner and 

quicker than the traditional ink 

method.   It takes approximately 

3 weeks to receive the criminal 

report from the State and Fed-

eral governments.  Once the 

reports are in, they are exam-

ined by staff to determine if 

there is any reason to deny the 

issuance of the permit.  If con-

cerns are found, staff will in-

form the individual of such and 

no further action is needed.  

When a report comes back with 

no records or with a record of 

little concern, staff will call the 

individual in to have a badge 

made to be worn while solicit-

ing. The badge (like the one 

shown below) identifies the 

person’s photo and name, the 

company they work for, and 

states the City’s approval of 

solicitation. 

As you can see there is a lot of 

interdepartmental cooperation 

in processing the contractor 

licenses and solicitor permits.  I 

would like to commend all City 

Departments involved for their 

dedication to community. 

If you want to verify a contractor 

is licensed with the City of Mary-

ville or if you have other ques-

tions regarding this issue, 

please call City Hall at (660)

562-8001. 

Adopt a Neighborhood 

If you or your organization would 

like to help keep Maryville beauti-

ful, please contact Amy Strough 

at 562-8002 to learn more about 

this valuable volunteer program. 

Hailstorm Brings More Than Damage to Maryville 

by Sheila Smail, City Clerk  

All solicitors licensed with the City 

will be required to wear a badge 

similar to this when they are out 

soliciting business. 
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Serve Your Community 

by Joining a Board 

 

If you are interested in get-
ting involved and learning 

more about City boards, 
please contact City Clerk, 

Sheila Smail at 562-8003 or 
visit www.maryville.org                       

for an application. 
 

Airport Board 
Board of Code Appeals 
Board of Zoning Adjustments 
City Tree Board 
Housing Advisory Board 
Mozingo Advisory Board 
Nodaway County Extension 
Board 
Parks & Recreation Board 
Planning & Zoning Commis-
sion 

City Council Adopts ‘11-’12 Fiscal Year Budget 

by Matt LeCerf, City Manager  

On Friday, September 9, 2011 
the Mayor and Council adopted 
the 2011–2012 Fiscal Year 
budget.  This is due in large part 
to the hard work performed by 
city department heads to iden-
tify the needs, services, and 
expectations provided by the 
City to the citizens.  The budg-
ets were balanced and adopted 
at the following levels: 

General Fund - $6,806,186 

Mozingo Fund - $2,385,585 

Water/Wastewater Fund - 
$20,366,093 

Solid Waste Fund - $992,000 

State law requires that the City 
adopt a balanced budget on an 
annual basis.  When developing 
the budget, the City Finance 
Director and City Manager work 
together to develop estimates 
for revenues and based on 
those expected revenues, deter-
mine what the limits of the ex-
penditures can be.  Revenues 
for the FY 2012 are expected to 
remain relatively stagnant with 
a slight decrease of .1%.  Al-
though the revenue is projected 
to take a slight downturn, there 
has been an overall gradual 
increase compared to the low 
levels experienced in fiscal 
years 2008 – 2010 as a result 
of the economic recession.  As 
always we maintain a conscious 
and steadfast approach by be-
ing good and responsible stew-
ards of the tax payers dollars.  
Staff, when presented with this 
challenge, have stepped up to 
the occasion and made an as-
sertive effort to identify what 
they needed in the upcoming 

year and what could be de-
layed. 

Some of the major highlights for 
the budget include: 

A street program allocation of 
$50,000 to improve various 
roads throughout the city lim-
its.  This allocation compli-
ments the Capital Improve-
ment Program (CIP) ½ cent 
sales tax. 

A plan to install a new water 
main trunk line from the water 
treatment plant which will im-
prove water introduction into 
the distribution system and 
improve water pressure in 
various areas throughout the 
City for fire suppression. 

An increase in the contractual 
services for the New Nodaway 
Humane Society to an annual 
total of $82,500. 

Continuation of the wastewa-
ter treatment plant improve-
ments for compliance starting 
in March 2012. 

Planned trail development with 
the bulk of funding for this 
project provided by Federal 
dollars.  These phases will be 
inside city limits. 

Planned smoke testing of sani-
tary sewer lines to identify 
significant areas of storm wa-
ter intrusion and infiltration in 
the sanitary sewer system. 

Construction of two new fuel-
ing tanks at the Northwest 
Missouri Regional Airport 
which will be 10,000 gallons 
each of Jet-A and AV-Gas fuel.  
This is supplemented by a 

grant through MoDOT and FAA 
at a 95% - 5% match. 

Continuation of a public art 
program. 

Purchase of a new pumper 
truck for the Maryville Fire 
Department. 

Purchase and installation of 
new membranes for the water 
treatment plant. 

Initial phase of erosion control 
around Mozingo Lake banks 

Asphalt overlay program of 
minor and low traveled streets 
in the City 

A number of other notable pur-
chases and improvements are 
planned, and as mentioned this 
is just a brief highlight of what 
is planned for the upcoming 
fiscal year beginning October 1.  
While these improvements will 
occur, our primary focus has 
always been and will continue 
to be the focus on providing the 
citizenry and visitors with a high 
level of services to the commu-
nity, while at the same time 
identifying ways in which we 
can control and/or reduce costs 
without compromising the level 
of services. 

When all narratives are com-
pleted, the document will be 
posted on the city website at 
www.maryville.org.  In the in-
terim, the financial reporting of 
the document can be requested 
to the City by citizens.  Any com-
ments or questions are encour-
aged and should be directed to 
either the City Finance Director 
or City Manager. 

Daylight Savings Time 

Ends November 6 

Don’t Forget to Move 

Your Clocks Back an Hour  

9-11 Reflections 

by Keith Wood, Public Safety Director  

Maryville Parks and 

Recreation’s Fall 2011 

Brochures Are Out 

Stop by the front desk of 

the Maryville Community 

Center to pick one up!  

While you are there, ask 

about our membership op-

tions and upcoming pro-

grams. You can also find 

our brochure online along 

with more information at 

www.maryville.org/mpr. 

opportunity to look back on my 
adult life that has been spent 
daily around women and men 
providing Police, Fire, EMS and 
Communications services.  At 
the core of each of these is the 
heart of a servant, the heart of 
an individual that reports for 
duty everyday ready and willing 
to do whatever it takes in the 
protection of their community 

and the citizens they serve. 

During the 9-11 commemora-
tion, Public Safety personnel 

The passing of the 10-year 
mark of our nation’s great 9-11 
loss brings about different emo-
tions for everyone.  For those 
involved in providing emergency 
services, not only do we recog-
nize the impacts to us as a 
country but also pause to re-
flect on those emergency ser-
vices providers that didn’t go 
back home at the end of that 
day, doing what they did every-

day, giving of themselves. 

For me, it provided another 

received several expressions of 
gratitude from various commu-
nity sources and they were 

greatly appreciated. 

I would like to use this forum to 
express my humble thanks to 
all the emergency services pro-
viders, especially those in our 
department.  My life has been 
blessed and enriched by watch-
ing you serve and your efforts 
have and continue to, make a 

difference. 

http://www.maryville.org/
http://www.maryville.org/mpr
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Water Quality is a Top Priority 

by C.E. Goodall, Public Works Director 

direction of the flow in the lines 

when the new flow from the 

tower is introduced to the line. 

The change in direction can 

scour the line and cause some 

build-up in the line to break 

loose and that can cause some 

change in the color of the wa-

ter. It does not mean that the 

water quality has been affected 

though.  

Testing is done on a daily basis 

during the water treatment 

process to ensure we are pro-

viding water to the citizens that 

meets all regulations. But with 

that said, citizens are always 

welcome to contact us to let us 

There is a lot happening with 

our water systems with the ad-

dition of two new water towers, 

new high service pumps at the 

water treatment plant, routine 

flushing of the water lines, and 

the regular water line breaks 

that definitely occur more often 

that we would like. But even 

with all of that, the City consid-

ers the water quality as its top 

priority.  

When new towers are put on 

line or lines are being flushed, it 

can definitely cause some short 

term issues with a change in 

coloration of the water. This is 

caused from a change in the 

know if they feel there is a con-

cern with their water. We will be 

happy to check on any situation 

to make sure your water from 

the City is the quality that it 

should be.  

No one wants to have water 

that is discolored, smells, or 

has a bad taste. If you encoun-

ter any of these issues feel free 

to report them to us at 660-562

-8012. We will check on the 

situation and let you know what 

we find if anything, but under-

stand there are times that the 

issue can be caused from 

something on the customer’s 

side of the water meter also.  

Follow Mozingo 

Lake Golf Course on  

Facebook 

Northwest Missouri Two Man 

Championship 

This August 6th event was won 

by Mozingo’s very own Kyle 

Easter and Matt Downing. Brian 

Haskell and Mike Hammersmith 

shot their way into second 

place. 

Labor Day Shamble  

Our last feature event for the 

year is a two person scramble 

off the tee and a best ball to 

finish the hole.  The boys from 

St. Joe dominated this event 

with Russ Vest and Bill Miller on 

top while Brian Haskell and 

Doug Boyt took the second 

place prize south with them. 

League Play 

After a grueling  15 week grind 

of intense competition, the Moz-

ingo Lake Men’s League 

crowned its champion, ―I’ll think 

about it‖. Team members are 

Greg Pargas, Kevin Evans, Doug 

It has been another successful 

season at Mozingo Lake Golf 

Course and I would like to rec-

ognize our tournament and 

league champions at this time.  

Memorial Day S.B.A. 

The S.B.A. is a unique format 

for two person teams featuring 

six holes of scramble, six holes 

of best ball and the last six 

holes alternate shot. Garrett 

Carver and Jimmy Thompson 

championed this event as Greg 

Pargas and Don Shields cap-

tured second place. All four are 

from the Maryville area. 

Mozingo Open 

Brian Haskell of St. Joe won this 

annual stroke play event back 

in July. Second place was taken 

by Brian Prokes of Doral C.C. 

fame. Kevin Mattson and Dan 

VanBuskirk both from Maryville 

tied for third. 

 

Steiner, Gary Sherlock and Phil 

Cobb. 

The Mozingo Lake Women’s 

League also had a successful 

season. This leagues format is a 

little less competitive so con-

gratulations to all 36 plus com-

petitors.  

The Mozingo Lake Senior’s 

League is still up and running 

strong. They play every Tuesday 

morning until the weather shuts 

them down. 

Thank You 

The staff at Mozingo Lake Golf 

Course would like to thank eve-

ryone who participated in all of 

our events this past season. We 

would also like to invite feed-

back from our players. A Moz-

ingo Golfers Association is be-

ing considered. Tell us what you 

think by stopping in or emailing 

Ron or Payton@mozingolf.com. 

And the Winner Is... 

by Ron Darnell, Golf Course Manager 

July Beautification 

Award Winner 

Sadie Archer of 215 W. South Ave 

being presented her award by 

Mayor Ron Moss 

Before 

After 

Got a Nominee 
for the  

Beautification 
Award? 

 
Contact Amy at  

562-8002 or visit 
www.maryville.org 

to nominate a  
property. 

http://www.maryville.org
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Mozingo Fall 

Fun Run 

Saturday, October 29, 2011  

at Mozingo Lake Golf Course  

& Lake Trail 

 

5K is $25 & 10K is $30 

Pre-register by October 10, 

2011 to get a t-shirt 

Contact Amy at 562-8002 

for more information or 

visit our website at 

www.maryville.org. 

What Doesn’t Kill Us Makes Us Stronger 

by Matt LeCerf, City Manager 

Co-ed Kickball Registration 
Player Fee: $22    MCC Member Fee: $19    No Team Fee!! 

Registration:  September 12 - 30 

(At the Maryville Community Center, 1407 N. Country Club Rd.) 

League tentatively begins Monday, October 10th !!  

A rules packet is available at the MCC 

 

 

Fall Dance Workshop 
Youth can enjoy the fun opportunity to participate in 

quality dance lessons, taught by an experienced instruc-

tor, all at an affordable price!  A recital will be held at 

the end of the program, and each participant will re-

ceive a t-shirt!   
 

Registration: September 26 – October 7 (at the Mary-

ville Community Center, 1407 N. Country Club Road)  

Program Begins: The week of October 10th   

Program Ends: The week of December 5th    

Who:  Ages 3-5 Jazz Techniques 

 Ages 6-9 Jazz Techniques 

 Ages 10-13 Jazz Techniques 

 Ages 14-18 Hip Hop Techniques       

Fee: $35.00/Participant, $32.00/MCC members 

                            (Includes 9 sessions) 

 

Each class is limited, so please register early!!  The 

classes will take place on Monday or Tuesday eve-

nings.  Call Maryville Parks and Recreation for more 

information, (660) 562-2923. 

Mozingo Haunted 
Campground 

Saturday, October 15  

5-7pm at the Mozingo 

Lake RV Park 

Trick-or-Treating 

for the kids 

Contest for best 

decorated RV 

site 

Fun Fall Events in Maryville 

Specifically, the City of Maryville govern-

ment experienced damages and losses, 

which are estimated to be in the area of 

$1.5 million.  This includes damage to vehi-

cles, roofs, windows, equipment, complete 

loss of a building (water and sewer mainte-

nance building) and other miscellaneous 

damage.  Similar to your individual situa-

tions, which we as individuals are dealing 

with at our homes as well, the process for 

repairs has been and will continue to be 

slow to schedule and fix.  The fact though, is 

that the resolve, perseverance, and stead-

fast approach of this community is astound-

ing.  Every time you experience a hurdle or 

On August 18, 2011 the City of Maryville 

and the entire community experienced a  

rain, hail, and wind storm that caused sig-

nificant damage across the community’s 

landscape.  The storm’s epicenter seemed 

to focus directly on Maryville causing ap-

proximately 85% of all residential homes 

and 50% of all commercial buildings to sus-

tain some amount of damage to their prop-

erty.  Still today, residents, commercial busi-

ness, the agricultural community, and the 

local governments are recovering from the 

storm’s effect and identifying their losses 

and moving forward by rebuilding. 

difficult situation, you continue to over-

come.  A prime example is the ice storm we 

experienced in 2007, and this event has 

been no different.  Your actions inspire us 

as employees and is a testament to what 

makes our community strong and our op-

portunities greater.  The City is trying to help 

ease this burden by attempting to stream-

line all processes associated with the proc-

ess of rebuilding.  Permits are required prior 

to any repairs to roofs, siding, etc., however, 

the City is waiving building permit fees for 

projects associated with the storm.  If we 

can be of further assistance during this 

time, please let us know. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BOYS & GIRLS GRADES 3-6 
THE BOYS WILL BE INSTRUCTED BY MARYVILLE HIGH SCHOOL VARSITY 

COACH MIKE KUWITZKY & THE GIRLS WILL BE INSTRUCTED BY FORMER 

BEARCAT BASKETBALL PLAYER ADDAE HOUSTON! 

Boys Dates,Times, Location  Girls Dates, Times, Location 

Sat, November   5 1:00-2:30pm High School  Sat, November   5 11:00am-12:30pm   High School 

Sat, November  12 1:00-2:30pm  Countryside Christian  Sat, November  12    11:00am-12:30pm   Countryside Christian 

Sat, November  19 1:00-2:30pm  Community Center Sat, November  19   11:00am-12:30pm   Community Center 

Sat, November  26 1:00-2:30pm Community Center Sat, December   3   11:00am-12:30pm   High School  

Sat, December    3 1:00-2:30pm High School  Sat, December  10   11:00am-12:30pm   Community Center 

 

*Clinic will include group and individual instruction on basketball fundamentals and skill.  Each participant will receive a t-shirt. 

Please carefully check the dates, times, and locations listed above, as there are some differences with the boys/girls clinic(s).  

REGISTRATION:  OCTOBER 3-21 

FEE:  $22.00/participant or $19.00/MCC family pass members 

(Fee includes all clinic dates) 

Register at the front desk of the Maryville Community Center or mail the form below to Maryville Parks & 

Recreation, 1407 N. Country Club Rd., Maryville, MO 64468. 

 

Participant____________________________________________ Boy___________ Girl__________ 
    (Please print) 
 
Address_________________________EMAIL_______________Phone_____________Grade_____ 

 

SHIRT SIZE (circle one):   Youth:   SM     MED     LG      Adult:    SM     MED     LG     XL 

I/WE agree to indemnify and hold harmless and defend Maryville Parks and Recreation and the Maryville R-II School System 
and their officers, agents, servants and employees from any and all claims resulting from injuries, including death, damages and 
losses sustained by my child and arising out of, connected with, or in any way associated with the activities of the program. I give 
my consent for any pictures that are taken of my child, while participating in the Maryville Parks & Recreation Youth Basketball 
Clinic, can be used in the Maryville Parks & Recreation brochure. 
 

________________________________                            _________________________ 

                    Parentõs Signature                 Date 



Mozingo Fall Fun Run 
Sponsored by the City of Maryville Employee Board 

When 

Saturday, October 29, 2011 

7:30 am—8:30am-—check-in & late registration 

8:30 am—race begins 
 

Where  

Mozingo Lake Golf Course,  

25055 Liberty Rd., Maryville, MO 
 

Registration 

5K is $25 & 10K is $30 

Pre-register by October 10, 2011 to get a t-shirt 

No t-shirt if you register late 
 

Course 

The race begins and ends at the Mozingo Golf Course 

Clubhouse.  Both races will wind around the golf cart 

paths, however, in addition to the cart paths, the 10K 

will travel along the Mozingo Lake Trail. 

Saturday, October 29, 2011  

at Mozingo Lake Golf Course  

& Lake Trail 

Divisions 

Women’s 30 & under 

Women’s 31 & over 

Men’s 30 & under 

Men’s 31 and over 

5K Walk 

10K Walk 

 

Prizes 

Medals will be awarded to 1st, 2nd, & 3rd place winners for 

each division. 

 

For Your Safety 

There will be water stations along the trail and a nurse will 

be on hand for any emergencies.  Bikes, skateboards, roller 

blades, pets, or unregistered participants are not allowed on 

the course. 

 

REGISTRATION FORM 

Name:         

Address:        

City:         

State:     Zip:     

Phone:         

Email:         

Shirt size: S M L XL XXL 

 

Women’s Men’s  Race   Fee 

    5K 30 & Under  $25 

      5K 31 & Over  $25 

    5K Walk  $25 

    10K 30 & Under $30 

    10K 31 & Over  $30 

    10K Walk  $30 

 

**Must register by October 10, 2011 to get a t-shirt 

Make checks payable to: City of Maryville Employee Board 

Return form to: City of Maryville, 415 N. Market,  

P.O. Box 438, Maryville, MO 64468, Phone 660-562-8002 

A portion of the proceeds will go to the Children & Family Center of Northwest Missouri. 


